VAN ZANDT COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT #4

Minutes from a Regular Meeting on July 21, 2020 at 6:00pm

Present:  Scott Davenport, Jerry Hill, Teresa Byrd, Ray Thomason, and Ed Leipply
The District considered the following matters:  
1. A quorum was present and Scott called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.  It was noted that Betty would not be at the meeting, so Teresa took minutes.  Budget and Minutes will be emailed soon.
2. The board opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.

3. The Sign-up sheet was reviewed and it was noted that no one had signed up to speak.

4. There was no recognition of volunteers.

5. Ray said that soil samples have been taken and that we will see those results in about two weeks.  

6. Treasurer’s Report – 

a. Current account balances were given to each board member and Jerry Hill gave a brief report on the status of the bank accounts.

b. Monthly budget reports were not provided.

c. The new workers’ compensation premium is $8,039 per year.
d. The VZCAD has requested a designated officer to determine the tax rate and sign tax rate calculation worksheets.  Scott Hyde has acted in this capacity to calculate the Effective and Rollback tax rates and sign the tax rate calculation worksheets for most of VZC taxing entities in prior years, including ESD#4.  After discussion, all agreed that Scott Hyde will be the designated officer for VZCESD#4.

7. Ed  went over the current status of the VFD, including a financial update.
a. Monthly runs are about average for this time of year.  It has been fairly quiet with the humidity at 70%.

b. Budget reports were provided via email to everyone.

c.   The heavy brush truck is scheduled to be delivered 8/15/20 but it may be later, perhaps by 8/31/20.  Ed had pictures of the truck so everyone could see the progress being made.  We are very close to completion.
d. Ray is still waiting to hear back about the fair market value of the old tender fire truck.  We’ll address this item next meeting. 
e. Ed said reimbursements for a command vehicle so far this fiscal year are $4,153.  Scott spoke with Wildfire Truck & Equipment Sales about the price of upfitting a new truck; with a camper, approximately $15,000.   This is to be put on a 4WD Ford F150 but we don’t have an estimate on the price for the truck yet.  

f.   Brush truck #1 is out of service – rear end issues. An appointment has been scheduled to have it checked over by the Ford dealership on 7/27/20.
8. Consent items:

a. There were no minutes for last month’s meeting to review or approve.

b. Ordinary payables were approved.  

9. Agenda items for August 18, 2020 meeting:

a. New building update.

b. New truck.

c. Disposition of old tender truck.

10.  Scott called for a motion to adjourn at 6:50 p.m.  Jerry made the motion, Ray seconded, and it carried unanimously. 
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